
From: Lynn Connelly <LConnelly@sc.rr.com>
To: Connelly LynnLConnelly@sc.rr.com

Date: 12/27/2018 10:38:06 AM
Subject: 5th District meeting January 2019

Attachments: 5th District Flyer 1.15.19.pdf
5th District Membership Application 2018-2019.doc

Dear 5th District member,
 
We will be holding our first CE of 2019 on Tuesday, January 15th at the SCPhA office. The topic will be OTC 
Update 2019.
 
Our presenters will be Patricia Fabel, Pharm D, BCPS and Megan Nissen, Pharm D. (Megan is our pharmacy 
resident at Medicine Mart this year.)
 
Light snacks will be provided, starting at 6:30 pm. The CE will be from 7:00 until 9:00 pm. The cost for the CE is 
$20 for pharmacy technicians and pharmacists. A total of 2 hours of CE credit will be given. Please pre-register 
for the meeting at www.scrx.org.
 
See the attached flyers for the membership application and the full details of the meeting.
 
Please pass this on to your co-workers and colleagues.
 
Thanks,
 
Lynn E. Connelly, R.Ph.
 
Medicine Mart Pharmacy
 
1300 Sunset Blvd.
 
West Columbia, SC 29169
 
803-791-7043 office
 
803-796-1519 fax
 
803-331-1248 cell
 
LConnelly@sc.rr.com

 
 

mailto:Lynn%20Connelly%20%3CLConnelly@sc.rr.com%3E
mailto:LConnelly@sc.rr.com
http://www.scrx.org

